BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Application of Aquila, Inc., for
)

Authority to Sell and Transfer to MidAmerican

)

Energy Company 23.3 Miles of a 345,000-Volt

)

Case No. EM-2003-0091
Electric Transmission Line in a Portion of

)

Atchison County, Missouri




)

CONCURRING OPINION OF COMMISSIONER STEVE GAW

I am concurring in this matter as it appears from the information available to the Commission that the Transmission Sales Agreement, originally entered on December 31, 1968, was fair.  Staff has responded to the Commission’s inquiry by stating that the line was never considered a jurisdictional asset.  This fact should not preclude further scrutiny of the transactions, however.  Bad financial deals can carry over from other activities and become liabilities impacting regulated jurisdictional assets and finances.  The agreement contemplated a financing arrangement between the parties’ predecessors in interest that would and did result in St. Joseph Light & Power Company’s construction of the line and its subsequent sale of the line  to Iowa Power & Light Company.  Because the agreement clearly concluded with the transfer of assets by a regulated company, approval should have been sought before December 31, 1968.  Today’s approval is really not prior approval; it is approval after the fact.  However, if the Commission were to turn down the current request it would result in a situation as difficult as untangling a tangled trout line in a swift current.  For that reason I concur in today’s order. 

In the future, transfer agreements such as this should be brought to the Commission for approval before their execution.







Respectfully submitted,

Steve Gaw

Commissioner

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri,

on this 30th day of January, 2003.
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